Dalton Select Board Meeting Minutes of April 9, 2018

Present were Selectmen: Kathy Barden and Nancy McVetty & Jay McCusker

Called to order 6:30 PM

Jay McCusker was sworn in for his 3 year term as selectman.

The minutes were read. Jay made a motion to accept. Kathy seconded. Approved 3-0

Vicky Ayer & Philip Bodwell from DRA Appraisal Division, as well as Dalton's Assessor, Gary Fornier, were present to go over the 2018 total town revaluation process. Vicky had questions for Gary and Jessie regarding town protocol for the assessing process. The Selectboard was briefed on expectations of the time frame for the revaluation. Vicky also explained that annually she will be sending postcards to select property owners for her to follow up on Gary's assessing.

The Board thanked Vicky, Philip and Gary for their time.

Jay nominated Nancy to remain as chair. Kathy seconded. Nancy accepted the nomination but added that she thought it would be good to rotate. Jay and Kathy both expressed that they do not want to be the chair at this time.

Checks were signed, as were several Yield Intents, Gravel Intents and Gravel warrants. Several Veteran Exemption Applications were reviewed as well.

The two Salvage yards in town had paid their annual fee so the Board signed their licenses.

Nancy had asked Jessie to bring the Town Ordinance Book to the meeting. The policy on no alcohol allowed on town property was reviewed. It is very clear that it is not allowed. The Board did not want to make any changes to the Ordinance. It will remain as written.

Jay agreed to visit with Rhymes to discuss the Town's fuel, propane and diesel needs. Jessie prepared a list of town properties serviced as well as prices and annual amounts used by the town.

The 911 numbering situation was discussed. Emergency Responders often waste valuable time finding the place they are called to due to poorly visible numbering or no numbering at all. The Board agreed notices would go in the June Property Tax bill.

A notice was also placed on the town's website.

Ron Sheltry stopped in and agreed to inquire of other towns that have offered a 911 kit to taxpayers for a price that would include installation what they paid for the kits and what they charged. The Board will revisit the topic when Ron gets the figures in to them.

No further business.

Dalton Select Board Meeting

Meeting adjourned 8:15 PM

Next meeting April 23, 2018

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Wentworth Administrative Assistant Dalton Selectboard

Minutes approved by Selectboard Members on 42318.

Jay McCusker Selectboard Member

Kathy Barden, Selectboard Member

Nancy McVetty, Selectboard Chairman